

Oshwal Academy Nairobi

(Owned and Managed by Oshwal Education and Relief Board)

P.O. BOX 1130 - 00606 Sarit Centre, Nairobi, Kenya

UPDATE 3 - TERM 3 - 2021/2022

Dear Parents,

As I pen my end of scholastic year message, the heart is filled with mixed feelings; of joy and sadness, as it has been a time of many ups and downs. However, what the journey has taught us is the art of bounceability.

Our learners have been wonderful with their skill of survival, acceptance and adaptability with their boundless reserves of patience and fortitude.

Despite the various hurdles found during the pandemic, our students have attained places in some of the top and renowned universities of the world. In a little over a month, we shall receive our IGCSE, AS and A level and Btec results from both Cambridge International and Pearson exam boards.

- CAIE Results for 'A' levels 11th August 2022
- CIE results for IGCSE 18th August 2022
- Pearson results for IGCSE 25th August 2022
- Pearson results for AS and A levels 18th August 2022
- Btec results on 18th August 2022

After 2 years, the above results are based on **physical examinations** sat under **normal** conditions. However, the past two years have not been easy for learners as they **bravely** accepted the various **tribulations** of the pandemic as they prepared for their examinations.

Our **check point** results this year were very **encouraging**, considering the conditions faced by our brave little warriors of Year 6. We salute their remarkable spirit, that of endeavour and adaptation. The past year has also shown us the remarkable results attained by collaboration and teamwork. Our bonding with our parents, our staff, our partners in other international schools has all resulted in creating synergy in the interest of our learners.

We also believe that besides the **formal** learning, our students also appreciate the beauty of the human world, the ever-inspiring natural world.











The morning bird song, the setting sun, the flowing clear waters of the Kenyan rivers etc. Towards this end, a number of **school trips** have been organised to take our learners away from the four walls of the classrooms and bond with their class mates and teachers in this serene environment.

Holiday camps have been organised with a similar aim where our learners can **explore** their other talents with their friends.

The end of a school year is always a mixture of **sad farewells** for those staff leaving us, and touched with **happiness** for those joining us in new term.

We are sad to bid farewell to Mr. Joseph Kiarie, our Co-curricular Co-ordinator at the Primary Campus who has been with us for the last 25 years.

Mr. Kiarie served the school with dedication and was a loved father figure among our children. We wish him every happiness in his retirement age.

We have a few new staff joining us in September term, who will bring in new ideas, practices and fresh innovation that will rejuvenate the school.

This academic year has been notable by the numerous changes implemented as the circumstances demanded. I am **indebted** to our Heads and the staff for **accepting** these changes and **supporting** us in our endeavour to serve the best to our learners.

To you parents, we are eternally grateful for your support, your emails, messages of encouragement have meant so much to each and every one of us.

What more could we ask for?

And now the year ahead.

We as always are back to drawing board **recalibrating**, **re-inventing** something **new**, something **special** for our learners to prepare them for a fun year ahead.

I wish you a happy, safe, restful and enjoyable break and will look forward to seeing you all in September.

With warm regards.

Jyotsna Chotai

Academic Consultant